
Report of February Parish Council meeting. 

PRESENT: Margaret Cleave, Sheridon Rosser, Brian Pollard, Graham Tape, 
Royston Symons, Maxwell Allin, Paul Wingard, Pamela Brewer (clerk) 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Christine Hobbs, Andrew Hargreaves, Peter Harwood 
PARISH HALL: Proposals for an archive / local history room were discussed and 
it was felt that the room would prove to be an asset to the Hall, even if 
eventually there should be no Local History Group.  It was unanimously agreed, 
to accept a quotation received from R A Rowe & Co Ltd to apply for planning 
application  
PARISH PATHS: A meeting of the council’s sub-committee is to meet with Dave 
Richardson, the parish’s Public Rights of Way Warden, to assess the current 
situation and determine the way forward.  Many of the footpaths in the parish 
are inaccessible from the public highway, have signs missing or are being 
obstructed – all matters which need to be addressed. 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 

• PA14/12221 Outline application with all matters reserved for the erection of an 
agricultural worker’s dwelling on land south west of Marsh Farm for Mr. C. 
Wickett 

•  PA15/00129 Construction of replacement dwelling followed by demolition of 
existing dwelling at Willowbrook Farm for Mr B Cowell  

• PA14/12294 Installation of dust separation processing plant at Pigsdon Quarry for 
E & JW Glendinning Ltd – No comments to be submitted as “the prior approval of 
the Local Planning Authority over the details of an installation of some quarry 
plant does not require consultation with the Parish Council” 

PLANNING DECISION: The application for front & rear extensions at Unit 5 The 
Workshops, Red Post has been approved by the Planning Dept. 
REPORTS: Cllr Rosser gave a report on recent Bude Network Panel Meeting, the 
main topic being “The Care Act”.  Cllr Rosser was thanked for representing the 
council at this meeting and she agreed to attend the next meeting which is to 
be held in April. 
OTHER BUSINESS: A letter regarding a future planning application for 
conversion of a redundant agricultural building to a dwelling at Tile Yard, was 
received from the Bazeley Partnership  
The council supported the idea of a bonfire and sausage sizzle to be held in the 
Playing Field on Easter Monday 6th April at 4pm  
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